## Minutes - May 9, 2019

## Tom Bean Economic Development Corporation - Type B

## 201 South Britton Street

Tom Bean, Texas 75489

Roll Call: Bobby Atwood, present Deanna Bertholf, present

Rhoda Harris, present David Harrison, present

David McMinn, absent Chet Peeples, present

Billie Shields, absent

The meeting was called to order by President Rhoda Harris at 6:30 pm. An Invocation was given by David Harrison and followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.

The minutes of the April 11, 2019 meeting were accepted as presented.

Discussed Type B account. Bobby Atwood went over the bills that have been paid since the last meeting. The current balance is \$115,025.65.

Discussed project of providing directional signage to City locations. Board has already approved the purchase of these signs. Chet Peeples had quote for new larger sign from Econo Signs for the amount of \$2,996.10. Before ordering, Board agreed to verify with City that the City could install the signage. Would like to get verification in writing. Discussed colors for signs and agreed to have a green background with white letters. Discussed information on signs and agreed to have "clock tower" logo and Tom Bean, Texas on top portion. Directional signs would be City Hall, Police Department, Library, Mini Park, Post Office, and Elementary School (one side) & High School/Middle School (other side).

Discussed the City event called Summer Nights. Rhoda Harris had no new information on event and did not know if it was going to happen.

Rhoda Harris discussed new Type B website. No one on Board is available to do updates. Discussed an invoice from Outrageous Fortune, LLC to update website for remainder of year for \$199.98. Board decided not to move forward at this time to hire anyone to update website. Will discuss at a later date.

Rhoda Harris discussed training workshop for Billie Shields and Deanna Bertholf that will happen in November. Also discussed upcoming seminars available to all members.

Rhoda Harris discussed a potential new project of having murals painted on side of structures within Tom Bean like they have done in Van Alstyne. Rhoda Harris to check with State to see if Board can fund a project like that.

Board agreed to not have a meeting in June.

The meeting adjourned at 7:13 pm.

Respectfully submitted by Chet Peeples.